Compliance Report to ROS

January 11, 2005

1) Frequency control issues - CPS1 score for ERCOT rose in December to 133; 12 month average is still well above the NERC 100% level.  More detail on regulation providers and other services will be available later.  Compliance staff issued the August 18th report on the disturbance control standard event.   Discussion at the meeting will center on expected follow-up actions.

2) Transmission Limit Violation – no IROLs to report, but also no development on the ERCOT historian project
3) NERC – 
· There are many new SARs and draft standards posted for comments – see the NERC website for details.   
· A conceptual field test of the new standard for balancing load and generation is proposed; it is meant primarily to prove the concept in the Eastern Interconnect.  ERCOT will begin review of its data and frequency setpoints in 1st quarter 2005 (this will replace the DCS standard as well as CPS2).   
· NERC’s Rev. 0 standard will be balloted and are expected to pass the “recirculation” vote to clear up comments – the NERC Board will likely approve in early February.   
· NERC continues to ask ERCOT to include TO's and QSE's in readiness audits, one of the blackout recommendations.
· ERCOT will wrap up responses before the next ROS meeting in February to NERC for a few Northeast blackout-related items concerning relaying, fault recorders and event simulation and modeling.  Compliance is working with SPWG and DWG, as well as other NERC subcommittees, to finish this.  Further information will be provided at the ROS meeting.

4) Many ERCOT companies received a request from FERC (Federal Energy Regulatory Commission) to complete a training survey.  This is not a compliance effort for ERCOT or NERC.
5) Compliance is wrapping up work on the 2004 NERC program and will report to NERC at the end of the month.  A draft plan for 2005 NERC compliance has been developed but it subject to change based on the new Rev. 0 standards.  
6) Compliance is planning a one-day “roll-out” meeting planned for March to cover the activities planned in 2005 and beyond.

7) Disqualification procedure to be posted later this month for repetitive failures to meet ancillary services performance levels.  
8) Requested information on high MCPE vs.  SCE will be provided at the meeting.  
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